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IFMSA Intervention Agenda Point 14.6 

Meeting: 
Sixty-seventh World Health Assembly 
May 19th – 24th, 2014, Geneva, Switzerland 

Agenda Item: 
14.6 Contributing to social and economic development: sustainable action across sectors to 
improve health and health equity 

Statement: 
On behalf of 117 National Medical Students’ Associations representing 1.3 million medical 
students, we, the International Federation of Medical Students’ Associations, appreciate 
WHO’s role in addressing the position of health in the post 2015 development agenda. 
 
We are encouraged by the Health in All Policies Framework for Country Action, which 
recognizes that good health is determined by social, environmental, political and economic 
factors. Through fostering intersectoral collaboration, the HiaP approach encourages equity 
and ensures that the wellbeing of populations is not placed squarely on the shoulders of the 
health industry, but is instead the responsibility of all disciplines.  
 
Whilst the impact of non-health sectors on population health has been widely recognized, 
particularly by the WHO, outcome-oriented decision-making is yet to be implemented 
pervasively.  
 
We call upon Member States to integrate the HiaP approach into effective legislation as a 
means to ensure that health is prioritized in the Post-2015 agenda. There has only been a 
superficial change in the mindset of policy-makers, and sustainable development will 
require a profound, comprehensive and thorough policy approach to the impact of issues 
such as education, peace and security, climate change, workforce safety, food security and 
sanitation.  
 
Health as a cross-cutting indicator, an input and outcome of the Post-2015 Agenda will 
ensure equity as a core principle of the Sustainable Development Goals. The inequities that 
exist within society are a product of social injustices. This is certainly avoidable and 
unacceptable. We therefore call upon a change in discourse that will address equity as the 
main priority in health, and health as the priority in the Post-2015. In order to achieve this, 
we suggest disaggregation of indicators, including socioeconomic status, geographical 
indexes, gender, marginalized and vulnerable populations, so that a true needs assessment 
of different populations can be done. 
 
At its core, health and equity are basic human rights, and HiaP approach allows the 
progressive realization of these rights throughout the post-2015 discourse. 
 

IFMSA at a Glance  
Founded in 1951, the International Federation of Medical Students’ Associations (IFMSA) is 
the world’s oldest and largest independent organization representing medical students from 
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around the world. While representing a network of an estimated 1.3 million medical 
students, IFMSA currently has 117 national member organizations from 110 countries. 
IFMSA is recognized as an international nongovernmental organization by the United 
Nations and the World Health Organization and is a proud partner of various international 
bodies such as the World Medical Association.  
 
Created to make a positive impact on the world, IFMSA has inspired generations of medical 
students to develop knowledge, skills, and attitude needed take on current and emerging 
challenges in medicine and global health. Annually, IFMSA provides opportunities to 
medical students through its two general assemblies, five regional meetings, around 10,000 
exchange program slots, hundreds of national and international projects, and dozens of 
international campaigns on issues ranging from climate change to global health equity. 


